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Dear Colleagues  
 
Heatwave Plan for England 2018  

 
The Heatwave Plan for England 2018 went live on 1 June, and will remain in place until 15 
September 2018.  Its aim is to prevent avoidable harm to health by alerting people to the 

negative health effects of hot weather and enabling them to prepare and respond 
appropriately. 
 
The plan recommends a series of actions to be taken by commissioners, providers of 

healthcare and individuals to reduce the risks to health from hot weather.  In support of this 
plan, the Met Office issue Hot Weather Alerts during this period, which can be found on 
the Met Office website.  
 

The Met Office has already issued a number of Level 2 Hot Weather Alerts, and with the 
warmer weather here to stay, we can expect Level 3 alerts in due course. These Level 3 
alerts will indicate a 90% probability of severe hot weather at the time of release and the 
48 hours which follow, and an impact on health services will be expected.   

 
As we can anticipate an increased demand for healthcare during this summer period, I 
would like to take this opportunity to ensure that all organisations are taking appropriate 
actions, as described in the plan, to mitigate and to take steps to prepare for a potential 

increase in admissions due to the effects of the hot weather. 
 
Weather-related deaths triggered by the increase in temperatures increase almost 
immediately with the onset of hot weather, reaching their highest levels after two days.   

 
Further details on preparations for health can be found in the Heatwave Plan for England.  
 
Yours sincerely  

 

 
 
Stephen Groves 

National Head of EPRR  
 
 
  

To: 

Clinical Leaders of Clinical Commissioning Groups 
Chief Executives of NHS Trusts 

Chief Executives of NHS Foundation Trusts 
 
CC: 

Accountable Officers of Clinical Commissioning Groups 
 

https://www.metoffice.gov.uk/public/weather/heat-health/#?tab=heatHealth
https://www.metoffice.gov.uk/
https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/711503/Heatwave_plan_for_England_2018.pdf


OFFICIAL 

Copy: 
 

Tom Easterling, Director of Chair and Chief Executive Office, NHS England 
Ninjeri Pandit, Chief Executive Office, NHS England 
Matthew Swindells, National Director, Operations and Information, NHS England  
Ian Dalton – Chief Executive, NHS Improvement  
Jeremy Marlow, Executive Director of Operational Productivity, NHS Improvement 
Prof Steve Powis - Medical Director, NHS England  
Dr Kathy McLean – Medical Director, NHS Improvement  
Prof Jane Cummings – Chief Nurse, NHS England  
Ruth May – Director of Nursing, NHS Improvement 
Prof Keith Willett – National Director of Urgent & Emergency Care, NHS England  
Neil Permain - NHS Director of Operations & Delivery, NHS England 
Regional Directors, NHS England 
Regional Heads of EPRR, NHS England 
Andy Hindhaugh, Head of Business Continuity & Emergency Planning – NHS Improvement 
Regional Managing Directors, NHS Improvement  
Heads of Primary Care Commissioning, NHS England  
Ash Canavan, National EPRR Communications Lead, NHS England 
 

 
 
 
 


